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tive manner. lie asserts that those 
attacks moan anti-clericalism. He 
cautions Catholics against this 
poison. In combating the charge 
made against the Hierarchy, that 
in temporal matters they "had 
been for Kii gland ever since .the 
IVnal days," he points out, and 
supports his case by authorities, 
that the Bishops have been Ire
land's greatest patriots and lead
ers. , > 

Entered as second-class matter, Jan
uary 12, 1911, at the post office, St. 
Paul, Minn., under Act of March 2, 1879. 

Acceptance for mailing at special 
rate of postage provided tor in section 
1103, Act of October 3, 1917, authorized 
September 13, 1918. 
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''What are the Middle Ages." 
is the title of an interesting 
pamphlet translated by Mgr. Vic
tor Day. \ . (i., of Helena. It may 
be obtained in quantities at #7 per 
hundred from Our Sunday Visi
tor press at Huntington, Ind. 

<kPew crimes are committed by 
college men." says President A. K. 
Brubacher of the Illinois State 
Teachers' college. "These men 
are made comparatively gentle by 
t heir education." Will you, 
queries the Boston 0.lobe, after the 
June graduations, have a little 
gentleman in your home? 

On the tombstone of a former 
pastor of historic Oberammergau, 

. in Bavaria, appears this inscrip
tion: "Elogia lapidi incidi vetuit. 
K.I.P.:; (He forbade a eulogy to 
be cut* into this stone. May he 
rest in peace.) The priest's 
name was Schweiger, which means 
"a silent man." There is a silence 
that speaks louder than fulsome 
epitaph lying. 

In a fervent appeal in behalf 
of the Catholic press of Germany, 
1he Archbishop of Freiburg in 
Baden recalls the high value 
which the late Pope Pius X set 
upon religious papers. When a 
bishop, Pius declared that he 
would willingly sell his episcopal 
ring if, with the proceeds, he 
could help in promoting the Cath
olic press of his diocese. 

Publication of the Bible as a 
weekly "serial" in the Topeka 
State Journal has been a success 
from a religious point of view; ac
cording to Arthur J. Carruth, 
managing editor of the paper. lie 
says the interest with which the 
serial has been rend indicates that 
a newspaper may succeed without 
printing only sensational matter 
and that the masses retain their 
hold upon religion. A protestant 
version was the one published in 
these weekly installments. 

Not nil Georgians are Wat
sons," is the caption of an edi
torial in which the Baltimore Sun 
discusses the action of the Chris
tian Council (of Protestant 
Churches) of Georgia in denounc
ing ihe Ku Klux Klan and char
acterizing it as "a night-riding 
mob." The Sun declares that 
"the finest and most encouraging 
word from Georgia in many a day 
is contained in the statement of 
the committee on church co-opera
tion of the Christian Council, 
representing all the Protestant 
churches in Atlanta." 

A report is circulated that 
Harvard university is about to 
limit the number of Jewish stu
dents. Within twenty-four hours, 
writes Father Blakely in America, 
proud Harvard is on her knees 
and the great and general court 
of the commonwealth of Massa
chusetts prepares to make a form
al investigation touching the 
alleged discrimination against the 
•Jews. The incident, the writer 
goes on to say, should be replete 
with instruction for the eighteen 
million American citizens who are 
members of the Catholic Church. 
"It shows what persistence, en
ergy and intelligent united action 
can do." 

Certain attacks made upon the 
Irish Hierarchy, in connection 
with their recent statement on the 
condition of the country, are the 
subject of an article contributed 
to "The Irish Catholie." The writ
er deals with the case in an effec

A tie# shake-down of Ku Klux 
"rClansmen has been "inaugurated 
by the K. K. K. chieftains in At
lanta, it is learned. Another Hood 
of $10 notes is the object. Klans-
inen throughout the country are 
being notified that they are not 
100 per cent K. K. K. Knights un
til they have "advanced through 
the several degrees necessary to 
full fellowship with such mem
bers." Each new degree costs 
•tlO. Although the announcement 
does not say so, the Klan promot
ers have devised a method of 
shaking Klansmen down for a to
tal of $40 each—that is. there are 
to be four degrees, and the Klux
ers who mistakenly believed they 
were full-fledged subjects of the 
imperial wizard, entitled to all 
privileges, now learn they must 
first come through with $30 more. 
It's a hard life. 

"The American CatliOljCj the 
American Protestant, and the 
American Jew must stand united 
in firm opposition to any intoler
ant movement which deprives any 
creed of the fullest freedom and 
equal rights under the law or cur
tails personal liberty of conscience 
or religion," declared Representa
tive Ilarry B. llawes, of Missouri, 
in a speech delivered in the House 
of Representatives last week. 
"The foe of religious liberty has 
always been intolerance, some
times disguised but always the 
same," Mr. Ilawes said. "It rises 
for brief periods to considerable 
strength, but always falls back to 
its obscure cave of bigotry before 
the enlightened criticism of good 
citizenship. Our danger will not 
come from a change in our laws, 
but from an intolerant spirit 
which would evade the established 
law and by indirection do those 
things which the law prohibits." 

THE CULTURED PAGAN. 

Pliny the Younger, who lived in 
the first century, gives a graphic 
picture of the daily life of the 
cultured pagan of his day; He 
rises early and meditates on the 
subjects that are to engage him 
during the day. Summoning a 
secretary, he dictates letters, 
articles and matters of business, 
lie breakfasts at leisure, takes his 
repose, reads and entertains vis
itors. The afternoon is given over 
to a siesta, more reading or con
versation and writing. A ride or 
a drive puts him in fine fettle, and 
he is then ready for a plunge and 
a brisk rub-down. Resting for an 
hour or so. he dines with his fam
ily and friends, being entertained 
the while with music, recitations 
or comedy. Having fully gorged 
himself, he is ready for the show, 
a walk or any pleasure that fancy 
may suggest. This is his life as 
depicted by one who lived it. 

Really, there is but little differ
ence between the ancient and the 
modern pagan. Not a word any
where about the worship, public 
or private, due his Maker! No 
reference to those things that 
Christianity teaches have an eter
nal value.' Not a hint of that 
primitive devotion which human 
nature, even in the most uncouth 
state, usually pays towards the 
powers of heaven. All is material 
and intellectual: not an iota of 
spirituality, even in a pagan form. 

Yes. the cultured pagan today 
follows much the same routine as 
that described by Pliny: eat, 
sleep, pleasure, business, with a 
little mental pabulum thrown in 
to season the day's repast, and the 
pagan of the first or the twentieth 
century ignores both his gods and 
his God. 

FOREIGN PAPER MONEY. 

. The condition existing in cer
tain foreign countries regarding 
their monetary system may strike 
one as unique. We learn that bil
lions in paper money " are being 
turned out in Germany. Austria, 
and Russia, while France and 
Italy are suffering from deflation 
in the value of their standard 
coins. Many people seem to be
lieve that such a situation is 
peculiar to those lands. And yet, 
we ourselves have gone through 
the same crisis,, even in our short 
history. 

During the Revolution there 
was considerable gold in the col
onies, but the people hoarded it 
for fear of hard times to come. 
The result was that each colony 
began to issue paper money. This 
medium of exchange fell in value 
until it was worth much less than 
one-fifth of its original purchasing 
power; in fact, the country was 
flooded with worthless paper and 
the brightest minds in the gov
ernment were at their wits' ends 
to bolster up public eredit. 

Alexander Hamilton finally 
worked out a system by which the 
debt of the United States (at that 
time twenty-five million dollars) 
would eventually be ^.v 

issuing interest bearing bonds, 
and placing a small duty on im
ported merchandise, the country 
gradually began to pay its ex
penses, meet the interest#on the 
bonds and finally wipe out the 
principle itself. This system has 
been followed ever since. It is 
interesting to note, however, that 
in an act was passed making 
postage and other stamps legal 
tender for all fractions of a dollar. 
Thus the crisis through which 
Europe is now passing formerly 
threatened to throttle us: but a 
sound financial basis was estab
lished and the country was saved 
from bankruptcy. 

YOUR VERY OWN. 

One of the most agreeable sat
isfactions that come to a man 
worth while is the thought that 
his mental possessions cannot be 
taken away by the force or ambi
tion of others. Surrounded, per
chance, on every side by the 
clamor and rushing and egotism 
and scrambling of lesser minds, he 
remains aloof from the dust and 
turmoil raised by greedy, self-
adoring creatures. As old 
Auaxarchus, the pagan philos
opher, said to his tormentor: 
"You may beat and scourge my 
body: my soul you cannot touch." 
So with the lilliputian minds 
seeking to assume the stature of 
world importance. 

The treasures of a cultivated 
intellect are beyond compare, and 
second only to the .grace of. God. 
The bellow and stare of upstart 
ambition oft are amusing to be
hold, e'en though they make the 
angels weep and the judicious 
grieve. The frenzied pseudo-im-
portance of such human jokes is 
about as inspiring to the thinking 
man as is the fantastic pirouetting 
of an amoeba in a drop of water. 
True servants of God ever repress 
self and its outcroppings: useful 
servants of the State seek ever 
after the Avelfare of their fellows; 
while the aforesaid human amoe-
bas' delight only in the grotesque 
cavorting of their own fclumsy 
mentality. ! 

The procession of iqankind, as 
it winds in and out among the 
precipices of Time, contains much 
to amuse, more to instruct, and 
not a little to sadden the man of 
sane views. One's culture, knowl
edge and virtue, however, are 
such intimate riches that they re
main safe from the high-handed 
grasping of pride as well as from 
the gnawing corrosion of Time. 
They are, in truth, your very own. 

IS BIGOTRY DEAD? 

A startling arraignment of the 
forces of bigotry recently ap
peared in the Nation of New 
York. Charles P. Sweeney, who 
last year unearthed the activities 
of the KKK for the New York 
World, explains the pla^i to 
market and commercialize bigotry 
on a large scale. So successful 
did the efforts of the Klan become 
that the leaders themselves must 
have been surprised. The real 
cause for amazement, however, is 
the fact that in spite of all denials 
and evasions so many people can 
be found in this country to listen 
to the voice of intolerance when 
it is placed before them as anti-
Catholic prejudice. 

"The Great American Frater
nity" is the name of the latest 
attempt to make money out of 
bigotry. It is said, to embrace 
eleven other societies whose mem
bers are all eligible (fee, five dol
lars) for the great game of baiting 
Catholics. Xo one with an atom 
of brains doubts for a moment the 
real object of all such organiza
tions. Like the pestiferous sheets 
that attack Catholics morning 
noon and night, the leaders see an 
easy path to wealth, and they 
merely capitalize the weakness or 
personal spleen of the boobs who 
are anxious to "take a crack" at 
a Catholic. ; 

This animus has appeared in 
Florida and Michigan, in Xew Jer 
sey and Oregon, while the South, 
the chivalrous South, is overrun 
with the misguided followers of 
the little tomwatsons who play the 
grand organ of intolerance and 
ever raise their voices piously in 
the loving hymn of hate. 

All this is beyond one's compre
hension when one thinks of the 
part which Catholics have played 
in all our national dangers, not
ably in the last great war. As an 
army chaplain truthfully re
marked the other day, "You will 
not find many service men in the 
ranks of these bigots, for the 
soldiers and sailors knoAV full AVCII 
the worth of their Catholic com
rades." Come to think of it. the 
leaders of these outbreaks usually 
are men of years, radicals or 
mental freebooters, adventurers, 
clever crooks or shrewd promot
ers. But then the field is promis
ing, the harvest is ripe and the 
reapers are busy with their pav-
as-you-enter schemes. 

A Catholic political party in 
this country is the last thing to be 

thought of. It is quite human, 
however, to resent attacks on 
one's name, family or religion as 
well as on one's country. Do the 
cowardly leaders of bigotry think 
that Catholics are insensible to 
assault.' When they slap us on 
one cheek, AVC turn the other. But, 
as the giant monk said Avhen he 
whipped the insulting soldier, the 
Gospel doesn't mention anything 
further. 

SEEKING FALSE STANDARDS. 

It is rare noAvadays to find a 
person who is Avhollv given over 
to the finer things of life. The 
religious life and the priesthood, 
it, is true, promote this tendency; 
but outside of these ranks few 
there are who striAre after the good 
and the noble in life without a 
mixture of baser elements. 

The greed after money and ma
terial enjoyment is a striking 
characteristic of our times. Mod
ern inventions and conveniences, 
vast centers of human habitation, 
unlimited means for pleasure ac
cording to one's tastes: all this 
serves to silence those higher im 
pulses that indicate a. rational 
longing. Life is filled with a nev 
er-ceasing restlessness, a constant 
flitting from one enjoyment and 
diversion to another. Pleasure 
laAvful or otherwise, seems to be 
the goal of the great majority of 
people in our day. 

Chir Catholics have not altogeth 
er escaped this indulgence. As 
Dr. John A. Rvan recently said: 

"Our Catholie people have. in
deed, a great advantage over those 
outside the fold. They know that 
the true end of life is not on earth 
at all, and that it can be attained 
only by subordinating the flesh to 
the spirit. Nevertheless, a large 
proportion of them minimizes 
spiritual values and exaggerates 
the claims of their physical and 
emotional natures. They accept 
the Christian standard of .worth 
grudgingly and inadequately. 
Their lives represent devious and 
painful compromises with the doc
trine of Christ. Like the mass of 
their felloAv citizens, they con
stantly seek and hope for indefi
nite increase of income, and in
definite expansion of material 
wants." 

This evil is apparent in the ris
ing generation. Youth is enervat
ed by luxury or uncontrolled 
appetite for all that delights the 
senses. The simplicity and stur-
diness that mark true Avorth sel
dom are fouiid. Whole families are 
driven oil' bv the longing for 
ceaseless ehange. Little or no 
time is devoted to the lasting 
things of t he mind. The soul and 
its spiritual aspirations are left to 
shift for themselves. The result 
is that even our Catholie people, 
like the Israelites of old, are led 
astray by the temptations of Baal. 
The children of God are lured on 
by the children of the world. Re
ligion disappears in many hearts, 
Avhile the Church soon mourns the 
loss of those Avho have Avandered 
into forbidden pastures. The 
standards of (rod are those of the 
sanctuary: never can they be 
measured by the false criteria of 
the Avorld. At death it is the 
scales of the sanctuary that Avill 
weigh out our deeds in life. 

CHILD LABOR. 

One of the deepest blots on mod
ern civilization is the practice of 
commercializing the labor of 
children. Boys and girls Avho are 
still undergoing the formative 
process are forced into mills and 
factories, mines and general in
dustry, Avith the result that a 
stunted manhood and womanhood 
soon follow. 

The recent supreme court de
cision, declaring unconstitutional 
the existing child labor laAv, 
opened the floodgates of slavery 
for these tender bodies and minds. 
Pope Leo XIII, in his encyclical on 
the Conditions of the Working 
Classes, laid doAvn this principle: 
"Great care should be taken not 
to place, them (the children) in 
Avorkshops and factories, until 
their bodies and minds are suffi
ciently mature. For just as rough 
weather destroys the buds of 
spring, so too an early experience 
of life's work blights the young 
promise of a child's poAvers, and 
makes any real education impos
sible." 

Reports from industrial centers 
shoAv the number of accidents 
that occur to children employed 
in labor. Thus, for example, in 
Pennsylvania during the last four 
years 4.6G3 industrial accidents to 
children under sixteen years of 
age have occurred. In a recent 
study of a Xew England textile 
mill the number of accidents for 
eA'erv 100 employes was 21.6 for 
those over twenty years of age: 
Avhile for those between fifteen 
and twenty years the average was. 
42.0; 37.1 Avas the per cent for 
those under fifteen years. 

Here indeed is a work worthy 
the best efforts of the great 
women's organizations in this 
country. This is a study that 
should make special appeal to 
women, tlie mothers of the nation. 
A mother may not have raised her 
son to be a soldier, but many a 

woman has reared a child for the 
industrial slavery that is far 
worse than the horrors of war. 
For a stunted mental growth rare
ly can be overcome by later 
application. 

IS DECLARED IIISffiE 
PRIEST ACCUSED OF MURDER IS 

SENT TO ASYLUM. , 

After six alienists for the Crown 
had supported the testimony -of the 
alienists l'or the defense that Father 
A. Delorme of Montreal, who is ac
cused of having murdered his step
brother, was irresponsible for his acts, 
and should not be brought to trial, the 
jury in the trial court last week de
clared the priest to be insane. 

Dr. F. E. Devlin of St. Jean de Dieu 
hospital declared that Father De
lorme was suffering with hypertrophy, 
and asserted that the five other Crown 
alienists agreed with him. Dr. Devlin 
said his examination had included 
tests of the priest's blood and that 
the alienists found Father Delorme's 
mind had a primal defect which de
prived him of judgment concerning 
his acts. 

The unfortunate priest' has been 
committed to an Insane asylum. 

MGR. OLEASQN NAMED 
At the annual encampment of the 

Veterans of Foreign Wars held in Los 
Angeles, the Rt. Rev. Mgr. Joseph W. 
Gleason was unanimously elected De
partment Chaplain for California and 
Nevada. Mgr. Gleason is Rector of 
the Church of St. Thomas Aquinas at 
Palo Alto and Vicar-General of the 
Pacific Vicariate, Army and Navy. 

PROTECTS SACSED SPOTS 
BRITISH GOVERNMENT TO ASK 

COMMITTEE FOR PALESTINE. 

The British Foreign office has pub
lished the reply of the government to 
the representations of Cardinal Gas 
parri, Papal Secretary of State, con 
cerning religious liberty under the 
Palestine mandate. The reply de
clares that as a Christian power, 
Great Britain is fully alive to the nec
essity of insuring to all Christian com
munities that nothing will be done in 
Palestine which might be construed as 
negligence or indifference to Christian 
sentiments. 

In order to determine the existing 
rights in the holy places and religious 
buildings or sites in Palestine, the 
government proposes that a commis 
sion of not iewer than seven mem
bers, selected from a panel originated 
by some international procedure and 
subject to the approval of the Coun
cil of the League of Xatiops, shall 
have charge of these rights. U" 

Wins THIRD TIME 
GOOD CITIZENSHIP OVERCOMES 

EFFORTS OF MICHIGAN 
BIGOTS. 

Promoters of the propaganda to 
abolish parochial schools in Michigan 
by a constitutional amendment have 
failed to obtain the requisite number 
of signatures to the petition for sub
mission of the measure at the next 
general election, November 7, 1922. 
The proposition will therefore be ex
cluded from the ballot. This is the 
third defeat that this proposal, back
ed by anti-Catholic bigots, has suffer
ed. 

Protestants as well as Catholics 
have waged a Vigorous campaign of 
education among the people of Mich
igan to bring home to them the injus
tice of the attack on the private 
schools of the state, and to make them 
understand the heavy burden of tax
ation the abolition of these institutions 
would impose on the taxpayers. 

All the Catholic Bishops of Michi
gan have co-operated with one another 
and with representatives of various 
Protestant denominations in the fight 
against the professional bigots, who 
have made the war on religious schools 
a profitable business for the last three 
years. 

A YOUNG ORDER FATHER MURRAY DIES 
BISHOP BLESSES THE SISTER8 OF 

ST. JEANNE D'ARC. 

$5,000 FOR CHARITIES 
An inventory of the estate of the 

late Mrs. Rosie C. O'Brien, widow of 
John O'Brien, who founded the 
O'Brien Boiler Works company in St. 
Louis, was filed for probate. 

Three daughters are the heirs. Mrs. 
O'Brien left $5,000 to charities and 
$1,000 for Masses to be said for her 
dead husband, herself and relatives. 

. . .  "Me EAsr 
kl&6-PINS OF KU KLUX KLAN 

KOP THE KOIN. 

More than one million dollars has 
been received by Imperial Wizard Sim
mons and Imperial Klaliff Clarke, of 
the Ku Klux Klan, as their share of 
money paid by the Klansmen for in
itiation and the hooded robes worn 
by members of the Klan, according to 
information disclosed by the district 
attorney's office in Los Angeles. This 
is set forth ?n correspondence of Wil
liam S. Coburn, former Grand Goblin 
of the Klan. who is under indictment 
on a felony charge. The correspond
ence, according to Deputy District At
torney W. C. Doran, contradicts tes
timony given by Simmons and Clarke, 
when they appeared before a congres
sional commUtee in Washington dur
ing a government Investigation of the 
Klan. 

The Sisterhood of St. Jeanne d'ArC 
was instituted in Worcester, Mass., 
eight years ago by the Rev. Father 
Clement of the Assumptionist Order 
and was given the Papal blessing by 
the late Pope Benedict XIV on May 
18, 1920, two days after the canoniza
tion of Jeanne d'Arc. The community 
has been formally recognized as one 
of the religious orders of the Spring
field diocese by the Right Rev. Thom
as M. O'Leary, D. D., Bishop of Spring
field. The Bishop gave his episcopal 
blessing to the Order and dedicated 
its convent on Assumption avenue 
with a Pontifical Mass. 

The Order has its motherhouse at 
Bergerville, Quebec; four houses in 
Canada and three in New Hampshire. 

TWO liilCOtHSES 
CATHOLIC INDIANS OF TWO 

STATES HOLD CONFERENCES. 

Catholic Indians from five tribes of 
Montana and North Dakota participat 
ed in the Catholic Indian Congress 
Which opened-at Shell Village on the 
Fort Berthold reservation, N. D., last 
Saturday and closed on Monday. 

The Sioux, Mandan, Arickaree, Gros 
Ventre and Crow Indians were repre
sented at the congress, which was 
presided over by the Right Rev. Vin
cent Wehrle, Bishop of Bismarck, and 
which was marked by discussion of re 
ligious problems and the organization 
of societies tor the advancement of 
the Faith among these tribes. 

South Dakota Catholic Indians held 
a similar convention at the Cheyenne 
River Reservation at La Plant, July 
13 to 16, and it is estimated that fif
teen hundred Indians attended. The 
Right Rev. John J. Lawler, Bishop of 
Lead, delivered the opening address. 

The Rev. William Hughes of Wash
ington, director of the Bureau of Cath
olic Indian Missions, who is at Fort 
Berthold, attended the South Dakota 
Congress. 

FORMER PASTOR AT BLOOMING 
PRAIRIE PASSED AWAY LAST 
WEEK IN WABASHA—RETIRED 
TWO YEARS AGO ON ACCOUNT 
OF ILLNESS. 

LEAVES FOR ROME 
Most Rev. Archbishop Messmer of 

Milwaukee, accompanied by Very Rftv. 
Dr. A. C. Brieg, rector of St. Franttis 
seminary, sailed Saturday from New 
York, for Europe. His Grace will 
make his ad limina visit to the Holy 
See and expects to remain abroad all 
summer. 

OPEN NEW SEMINARY 
ST. COLUMBAN'S IRISH CHINESE 

MISSION DEDICATES BUILDING 
IN NEBRASKA. 

The formal dedication of St. Colum-
ban's new missionary ^seminary at 
Bellevue, Neb., took place Thursday 
morning, July 6. The ceremony was 
performed by Archbishop Harty, as
sisted by the clergy of the city and 
visiting priests. At the conclusion of 
the dedication ceremony, Solemn High 
Mass was celebrated by Rev. Paul 
Waldron of the Chinese Mission so
ciety, formerly of St. Paul seminary, 
St. Paul, Minn. Archbishop Harty pre
sided in the sanctuary. The music of 
the Mass was rendered by a choir of 
the clergy. The proposed buildings 
for the Chinese Mission society are 
being erected on a beautiful site of 
ground comprising more than 200 
acres and command a view of the Mis
souri valley and surrounding country 
for many miles. The administration 
building which was dedicated is built 
in form of an L, 100 feet on each side. 
Several dormitories will now be add
ed to meet the requirements of stu
dents who will study for the priest
hood for , the Chinese Mission. Al
ready fifteen young ipen have begun 
their preparatory studies at the new 
St. Columban's. 

CATHOLICSJQ UNITE 
TO FACE SAME ENEMIES—BOHE

MIAN CATHOLICS PLAN COALI
TION WITH FAITHFUL OF GER 
MANY. 

(By N. C. W. C. News Service.) 
Proposals for an alliance between 

Catholic organizations of Czechoslo
vakia and those of Germany as one 
means of combating hostility to the 
Church in the former country are now 
receiving favorable consideration and 
are likely to be carried into practice. 
The Bohemian Catholics are facing 
practically the same enemies with 
whom the Geiman Catholics have had 
to contend, but the latter, by reason 
of their long battle for their rights, 
especially during the critical period 
of the "Kuiturkampf," have become 
better organized and trained tl&n 
their Bohemian co-religionists. 1 

In addition to the movement to
wards a coalition with the German 
Catholics, the Bohemian Catholics are 
planning a closer co-operation with 
Catholic Truth Societies of other 
countries, particularly France, Eng
land and the United States. It is con
fidently believed that these alliances 
and relations will be of great assist
ance in the fight which Czecho-Slovak 
Catholics are waging in behalf of God 
and country. 

ESTATE TO CHARITY 
The will of Mary Magdalen Colly of 

Rockaway Park, N. Y„ filed at Jamai
ca last week, divides most of the es
tate valued at 120,000 personal prop
erty and $1,500 real property, among 
Catholic churches and charitable in
stitutions. 

Rev. David L. Murray was born 
September 1, 1850, at Providence, R. 
I. He studied classics at Mt. Charles 
seminary, Baltimore, philosophy at St. 
Mary's seminary, Baltimore, and 
theology at Grande Seminaire, Mon
treal. He was ordained to the priest
hood September 25, 1882, at St. Paul, 
Minn., by the late Archbishop Ireland. 
Father Murray was appointed pastor 
of Blooming prairie (St. Columbanua 
church) in 1882. To this parish at 
that time was also attached the mis
sion of St. Mary, Geneva. He remain
ed in charge of Blooming Prairie pttP« 
ish until September, 1920. 

On account of increasing infirmity, 
Father Murray then retired to St. Elittt^ 
beth's hospital, Wabasha, Minn. His 
death occurred at the hospital on 
July 5, at 9 a. m. The fune/al was 
held on Friday, July 7, in S%. Eliza
beth's hospital chapel, before a con
siderable number of clergy. Pontifi
cal requiem Mass was celebrated by 
Right Reverend P. R. "Heffron, D. D., 
assisted by Rev. i, J. Treanor of 
Waseca as deacok, and Rev. J. X 
Rartholome of Wabasha as subdeacon. 
The sermon cn. the occasion was de
livered by the Right Reverned Bishop 
Heffron. A large delegation of Fa
ther Murray's former parishioners 
from Blooming Prairie attended the 
funeral ceremony. 

Father Murray was one of the pio
neer priests of southern Minnesota. 
He labored with great zeal and energy 
for 38 years in the parish at Blooming 
Prairie and was beloved by his people, 
lie was buried in the cemetery con
nected with St. Elizabeth's hospital, 
Wabasha. 

K.C.REACHJIULL TOMS 
UNDERTAKE DRIVE TO HELP VET

ERANS GET EDUCATION. 

A small-town summer educational 
drive will be conducted by the nation
al educational bureau of the Knights 
of Columbus to extend the advantages 
of the K. of C. national. correspond
ence school to the lesser cities and 
rural districts. 

The drive has been undertaken in 
response to requests from veterans 
and veterans' organizations who have 
been unable to attend the 125 K. of C. 
free evening schools throughout the 
country. 

More than 7,000 veterans enrolled 
in the K. of C. correspondence school 
dining June, the educational bureau 
announces, and with the stimulation of 
'enrollment in the small towns, it- h? 
expected 20,000 will be enrolled in 
August.. The courses, in 30 different 
technical subjects, are entirely free to 
veterans of all denominations who ap
ply to the K. of C. headquarters at 
New Haven, Conn. 

MGR. OUBOO DEAD 
Funeral services for the late Mon-

signor Arsene Pierre Dubuc, honorary 
canon of the Cathedral of Montreal, 
were held there last Monday. Aion-
signor Dubuc was one of the oldest 
of Canadian priests and would have 
celebrated his eightieth birthday in 
August. Many children revere his 
memory as the founder of St. Arsene 
orphanage, of which ho was chaplain 
for the past nine years. 

OFFICERS SHOW FAITH 
TWELVE GENERALS AND AN AD. 

MIRAL IN PROCESSION. 

Twelve generals and one admiral, 
in uniform, followed the procession of 
the Blessed Sacrament on Corpus 
Christi day, in the park of the Col
lege of Saint Genevieve at Versailles. 

The crowd of faithful also included 
a large number of field officers and 
general officers, all of whom were 
alumni of the college. They made a 
special point of going to Versailles to 
give proof of their faithfulness to the 
religious beliefs and , practices of 
(heir youth. y. 

The monstrance was borne by Ift* 
Apostolic Nuncio during the proces
sion. 

m ^ 

TO VISIHAU 
Arrangements for an audience wiih 

Pope Pius XI have been made by the 
committee in charge of the party of 
twenty-five American college students 
who left last Thursday to make a tour 
of Italy extending over a period of two 
months as guests of the Order Sons 
of Italy and the Italian Chamber of 
Commerce. The trip is the first of a 
series to be made annually under the 
auspices of these organizations for 
the purpose of cementing better rela
tions between Italy and the United 
States. 

fEA« FOBUZSRISTS 
(By N. C. W. C. ftew8 Service.) 

American Lazarists working in the 
missions in southern Kiang-Si are 
believed to be still in danger of their 
lives in consequence of the fighting 
between the troops of Chen Chiung-
ming and those of Sun Yat Sen. It is 
known that large bodies of soldiers 
have' entered Kan-chow, where the 
Lazarists have their headquarters In 
the Province of Kiang-Si. It is fear
ed that they have begun looting and 
that they may sack the mission and 
do harm to the priests in charge and 
the native converts. 
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